Special Meeting
VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
October 18, 2022


Mark Evans called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea. Trustee Katlyn Irwin was in attendance via Zoom video conference. 

Mayor Evans stated that the purpose of this meeting is to approve the new agreement with Good Energy for community electrical aggregation. The Village has been in an electrical aggregation agreement with them for several years now. Electrical aggregation is where they group residents in the village who want to be a part of the program, along with the folks in the Town of Cairo and the Town of New Baltimore, and they shop for better electric rates, since there is better buying power being grouped together. The electrical costs must be lower than Central Hudson’s rates. The current agreement ends in December, and when the current agreement was initially signed, residents were receiving a rate that was only marginally below Central Hudson’s rate. However, in the last year as electric rates went through the roof, residents have been pretty well insulated. So, the Village having done that agreement has saved the village residents who are a part of the program a tremendous amount of money. Because the agreement is coming to an end, the Good Energy folks reached out to him with a renewal, and that renewal is good for a certain period of time. So, it’s a matter of weeks. They did not get him that information until the day of the Board Meeting, and he told them that that is not sufficient enough time for the Board to look at it and consider it. So, they understood that but asked how soon the Village could approve it. Good Energy has a window of opportunity with the electrical market for a set price, and they have to get the three municipalities signed on within a certain amount of time. So, that window is open right now.

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 122022-Concerning a Proposed Action to Select Good Energy, L.P. to Act as Community Choice Aggregation Program Administrator. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The resolution passed. 

A motion to enter into Executive Session at 7:19 p.m. to discuss Police Department union contract negotiation matters was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to come out of Executive Session at 7:39 p.m. and return to the normal Workshop Meeting was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:41 p.m.


Respectfully Submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk 


